
Dear Friends 
ñFrom the old things to the new, 
Keep me travelling along with you.ò 

(Sydney Carter) 

W e have seen some changes in our church 
in the past few weeks!  With any change, 

of course, there will be both gains and losses.  
Some will mourn the ólossô of the wooden cross at 
the front of the church, obscured when the new 
projection screen is in use ï although we have 
tried to compensate with a projected image.  
Some will simply mourn the loss of the 
ótraditionalô style of church which we have come 
to know and love. 

B ut many (dare I say, most?) have welcomed 
the changes ï some enthusiastically, some 

cautiously ï recognising them to be of benefit to 
the church as a whole.  From my own viewpoint 
at the front, it is wonderful to see faces looking up 
and voices singing out instead of a sea of heads 
immersed in hymn books,  and I am reliably 
informed that the sound from the microphones is 
much improved. 

T his is the first of a number of changes which 
we hope to achieve as we work on the 

priorities agreed in our Local Ministry & Mission 
Review.  This first step has only been 
accomplished after a great deal of effort and 
planning, for which we thank Martin Casey, David 
Holland and those who have supported them.   

E very member and friend of Broadstone URC 
should now have received from their Elder 

two leaflets outlining our vision for the future.  Of 
all the proposed actions, which one is of most 
interest to you?  What concerns do you have that 
we need to hear about and take into account?  Of 
all the proposed actions, which one could you 
help to make a reality? 

D o you remember the introduction of the ónewô hymnbook óRejoice & Singô?  Do you 
remember the removal of the old choir pews?  Do 
you remember the old organ?     Can you imagine  

 
our church today without those changes, without 
modern lighting and heating, without 
microphones and the hearing induction loop? 

T he new proposals are not change for 
changeôs sake.  They are a continuation of 

our churchôs development, as it has developed 
for many decades, to ensure that it is fit for 
purpose in every generation, and to ensure that 
the changes are the best they can be, we need 
your prayers, your comments and suggestions, 
your administrative and organising skills, your 
willingness to be part of a team which can make 
things happen. 
ñNow the body is not made up of one part but of 
many.  If the foot should say, ñBecause I am not a 
hand, I do not belong to the body,ò it would not 
for that reason cease to be part of the body.  And 
if the ear should say, ñBecause I am not an eye, I 
do not belong to the bodyò, it would not for that 
reason cease to be part of the body.  If the whole 
body were an eye, where would the sense of 
hearing be? If the whole body were an ear, where 
would the sense of smell be?  But in fact God has 
arranged the parts of the body, every one, just as 
he wanted them to be.ò   
(1 Corinthians 12.14-18) 

W hether you have an ear for sounding out 
other peopleôs opinions, an eye for detail, 

or can smell trouble; if you can turn your hand to 
practical matters, set your mind on Godôs 
purposes or walk beside those in need; whatever 
part of the body YOU are, we need YOU and the 
special gifts YOU can bring to the next stage of 
our life together as the body of Broadstone URC, 
whose head is Christ.  May we all work together 
by his Spirit for the glory of God and of his Church. 

 In Christian love,  

   Caroline 
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Dates for Your Diary  
Family Pop- In Express  13 Sept.  

 5.00pm  

Family Pop- In  27 Sept. 10.30am  

Harvest Supper         6.00pm  

Harvest Festival Service  28 Sept.  



George and Eileen Goodbody thank the 

Church for their good wishes and the 

beautiful flowers we received on the 

occasion of our Golden Wedding 

Anniversary.  
 

Thank you all for all your prayers, good 

wishes, cards, flowers. I have missed 

you all. Special thanks to Linda, always 

caring and keeping in touch; to Caroline, 

such a special lady to us all.  

Hope to be back to our wonderful 

church very soon. God bless you all.  

Jill Freemantle  

 

 

 

We remember in our prayers those who are or 
have recently been unwell: Betty Bricknell , 
Brian Cropp , Andrea Curley, John Evans, Jill 
Freemantle, Penelope Holman, Ann Longley, 
Sheila McMahon, David and Elvine Sidey, Pat 
Snow and Pearl Wilson.  

We also pray for the family of Joan and Revd 
Dennis Banfield following their recent passing; 
an appreciation of them both appears on this 
page. We also continue to pray for Marion 
Taylor and her family on the recent death of her 
father, and Amy Smith [Lindaôs daughter-in-law] 
on the recent death of her grandfather.  

We also remember  in our prayers those in the 
families of our own members and friends who are 
very unwell, especially Gill McDonaldôs father, 
Linda Smithôs father and Martin Caseyôs 
brother . 

Congratulations ...  

To Chris and Anne -Marie Lawrence on the 
recent  baptism of Jacob Patrick (Jake) 
Lawrence, brother of Finn and Millie. (See photo 
on opp page)   

to Louise and Steven Moore (Steve & Alice 
Foulgerôs grandson) on their recent marriage. 

to Tom and Pauline Jenkins on their recent 
Diamond Wedding Anniversary  

to George and Eileen Goodbody on  their 
recent Golden Wedding Anniversary  

to George Lawrence on his 70th birthday. 

to Emily King -Underwood and Mark Shortland 
on their recent graduations. 

FAMILY NEWS 
 

Rev Dennis and Mrs Joan Banfield  

Dennis and Joan spent their last years at the 
Homecorfe community after a long and active 
life in the service of the Baptist Church. After a 
long illness , culminating in a broken hip from a 
fall  from which she never really recovered Joan 
died in early June. Dennis died 10 days later. 
For those who knew Dennis and Joan, this was 
not that surprising as they were a truly 
inseparable and devoted couple. In all the 
various health problem of the last years, 
Dennisós first thought was to be with Joan. He 
always used to say ñ I donôt mind where I live as 
long as Joan is with meò. In death, they shared 
the chapel of rest together.  

Dennis met Joan during the early years of the 
Second World War. Dennis was in the RAF and 
was on track to become a pilot when serious 
illness intervened. He and Joan were married in 
1944 and lived to celebrate their platinum 
anniversary (70 years) earlier this year. Their 
first son Michael was born at the end of the war 
followed by Stephen and Mark. Dennis became 
a Christian at the age of 10 and immediately 
after the war trained as a Baptist minister and 
spent a long and active life in the service of our 
Lord at various churches in Southern England. 
Joan very much shared his ministry, they were 
a true team and touched many people with their 
Christian faith. Joan celebrated her 90th 
birthday on Christmas day 2013; Dennis 
celebrated his a couple of years earlier., 

Dennis and Joan decided to retire to 
Broadstone. We are truly fortunate as through a 
quirk of fate there was no church as part of the 
Baptist Union in Broadstone and so they made 
their spiritual home with us. Dennis and Joan 
were very active members of the congregation 
with Dennis preaching regularly before ill health 
forced him to stop.  

Those who came into contact with Dennis and 
Joan will remember their gentle love for 
everybody met and a living example of the holy 
spirit working. Despite failing health, Dennis 
never complained and was always very 
positive. The only two things that would 
concern him were being separated from his 
beloved Joan and not being able to join in the 
worship of his Lord. 

They will be very much missed by Michael, 
Stephen and Mark , their partners Linda , Oscar 
and Helen and their families and by us all. 

Roy King -Underwood  



Church Life in pictures...  

Right: Proud parents Chris and Anne-
Marie Lawrence with our Minister on the 
recent  baptism of Jacob Patrick (Jake) , 
brother of (l to r) Millie and Finn .  

ñSummer, Summer, Summertime, Time to sit back and unwindò the 1991 worldwide smash 
hit from Will Smith. Yes, itôs that time of year again, 
to sit back and unwind with friends at our annual 
summer BBQ hosted by the Oasis ladies. The 
British rain was up to its usual antics (see photo 
left) é.. é.. nevertheless over 50 people came and 
had fellowship in the hall socializing and spending 
time nattering! There was a whole array of food on 
offer from sizzling sausages to mouth watering 
burgers, refreshing crisp salads to fresh baked 
bread rolls, finger-licking chicken to juicy lamb 
koftersé.Yummy! To top it off we had lots of 
scummy deserts and closed with a very moving 
prayer.  
Saz Holland  

Above : Our Minister found time to ósafety-checkô 
the equipment at the CTiB tent during the recent 
Broadstone JAM.  
Meanwhile (below), play dough was a popular 
attraction during a busy afternoon. 

Below right: Staircase to Heaven? No - itôs men at work 
during the recent AV installation; see report on page 7 



In this second review of the Twinning Visit made 
last April, we show some more photos of the visit 
along with some of the Prayers said at our 
Sunday Twinning Service in the Zwölf-Apostel-
Kirche. 
 
Almighty God, today we are here joined with our 
friends in worshipping you. Thank you that 
through our twinning this service is a special time, 
remembering our Lord as he travelled to a most 
terrible death on the cross for us. Help us to 
understand and learn more from this service 
today. 
This we pray through Jesus Christ our Lord. 
Amen. 
 
Father God, we thank you that we can meet in 
peace and fellowship, and that our visit can 
strengthen the partnership between our two 
churches. 
We remember that there are many areas in the 
world where there is conflict rather than peace, 
especially Syria, Ukraine, Israel and Palestine. 
We pray for the people caught up in conflict and 
that your Grace will help their leaders find a road 
to peace and reconciliation.  
Amen 

Revisiting Frankenthal 

Martin Casey presents  
the gift of a devotional 

candle to Dekanin 
Sieglinde Ganz-Walther  

Caroline in the pulpit at Zwölf-Apostel-Kirche 

Above:  
Caroline and Uwe pleased 
to be sharing fellowship 
 
 
 
Right:  
BURC and ZAK friends 
outside BASF in  
Ludwigshafen  


